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 This measure expands the definition of "eligible business activity" to 
include the construction and preservation of certain historic properties, 
healthcare facilities, and certain residences.    
 
 The Department of Taxation (Department) takes no position on this 
measure; however has concerns regarding its revenue loss.  
 
 DEFERRAL TO DBEDT—The Department defers to the Department of 
Business, Economic Development & Tourism on whether the enterprise zone 
incentives should be expanded to historic preservation, healthcare facilities, 
and single- and multi-family residences.  
 

NOT FACTORED INTO BUDGET—The Department must be cognizant 
of the biennium budget and financial plan.  This measure has not been 
factored into either.   
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 REVENUE IMPACT & METHODOLOGY—This measure will result in a 
revenue loss of approximately $450,000 million per year starting in FY 2012. 
 
 Qualified companies in the State's enterprise zones received about $1.5 
million in tax credits in 2006.  It is assumed that this proposal would expand 
enterprise zone activity by 30%.  ($1.5 million * 30% = $450,000). 
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Chair Fukunaga, Vice Chair Wakai, and Members of the Committee. 

 The Department of Business, Economic Development, and Tourism (DBEDT)  

 does not support the passage of Senate Bill 770, which adds the following to eligible Enterprise 

Zone Program businesses: new or existing health care facilities, historic properties, new or 

existing single-family residences, and multi-family dwellings.  Given our state’s fiscal 

difficulties, it may not be prudent to pursue enactment at this time.  We defer to the Department 

of Taxation on the fiscal impact of this measure. 

 The primary goals of the EZ program are to create full-time jobs in areas that most need 

revitalization.  The employment growth requirements for the EZ program: increasing jobs by 

10% and holding that level for four years, then increasing those employment levels to 15% for 

the remaining three years, may also be a challenging requirement for these proposed new 

additional entities to meet. 

 We are concerned that historic properties, and single and multi-family dwellings will not 

create the long-term, full-time jobs intended.  New and existing health care facilities, while 

creating jobs, usually bill for services at retail (4%), which would not be exempted.   

 Construction exemption from GET for licensed general contractors and licensed sub-

contractors for work done for eligible EZ businesses already exists.  Adding ”construction or 



remodeling costs associated with the development or rehabilitation of health care facilities, 

historic properties single family residences and multi-family residences” would not be an eligible 

activity, but an additional benefit, currently not provided for in the statute. 

 Thank you for the opportunity to provide these comments. 
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